
Press conference cancellation

March 26, 1970

Please cancel the news conference which we announced on March 25 as follows:

Date: Monday, March 30, 1970

Time: 10:30 a.m.

Place: Room 4214 Physics-Chemistry Building Revelle College campus UCSD

Requesting cancellation of this conference, Dr. Bernd T. Matthias, professor of physics at UCSD and associate
director of the Institute for Pure & Applied Physical Sciences, requested that the following statement be distributed
to the media:

1. This was a premature announcement which was to the largest extent incorrect.

2. The technologies mentioned are all hypothetical, as yet entirely untried, and not yet begun.

3. While Dr. Matthias has discovered the majority of superconductors, many had been discovered before he
came into the field. On account of the above mentioned discrepancies, the press conference, announced for
Monday, March 30, 1970 at 10:30 a.m. has been cancelled."


